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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

October 27, 1953

IN THE MATTER OF:

Langmat Gas Pool, in Lea County, New
Mexico, said operators and interested
persons being called upon to show
cause at respective special hearings
beginning at 9:00 A. M., on October 27,
1953, why Order No. R-369, lLangmat Gas
Pool, as amended at such respective
hearings, should not be effective and
in full force and effective as of
November 1, 1953.

Nt e Nratt? et Nt Nt Nl ot Nt o 10

BEFORE
R. R. Spurrier, Secretary, 0il Conservation Commission and

E. H. (Jchany) Walker, Commissioner of Public Lands

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

MR. SPURRIER: Meeting will come to order, please.
First case on the docket this morning is Case Ne. 583.

(Mr. Graham reads the notice of publication in Case
No. 583.)

MR. SPURRIER: Is there anyone that cares to introduce
testimony in this case?

A. L. HILL: If the Commission please.

MR. SPURRIER: Art dill,

MR. HILL: A. L. Hill, El1 Paso Natural Gas Company. We

would like permission to file later on this morning a revision of




exhibit No. 2 which we filed in the case yesterday, the Jalco

case, concerning the deliverability formula and testing feature.

The exhibit as filed yesterday, was put together hurriedly, and

was not proof read. We found minor errors which we would like

to correct today, please.

MR. SPIRRIER: Any objections to Mr. Hill's motion? If
not, you may re-introduce the exhibit No. 2.

MR. QUILLMAN DAVIS: 1In Case No. 583, concerning the
Langnmat Pool, Southern Union Gas Company is operating in é dual
capacity, that is, as a producer as well as a purchaser of
natural gas at the well from various operators in the pool.
Therefore, under th se circumstances, we are interested in
equitable recovery of reserves both as a producer and purchaser.

Now, if pro ration is deemed necessary to prevent waste
and protect correlative rights in these pools, or the Langmat
Pool, we believe any pro ration order adopted by the Commission
should give full consideration to the equitable recovery of re~
serves in order to accomplish this fact. It is our opinion your
allocation formula should be used, or should use both the factors
of acreage and deliverability.

I might add at this point, that Southern Union operating
in southeastern New Mexico is buying and producing gas for its
public utility markets in the southeastern part, particularly the
Carlsbad district.. Therefore, any pro ration order in the Lang-
mat Pool must be so we at all times will be able to obtain the

necessary gas for the public utility market, and in support of
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our idea

of the formula and type of rules we propose for this

pool, I would like to call Mr. Al Wiederkehr.

(Witness sworn)

AL M. WIEDERKEHR

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATICON

By MR. DAVIS:

Q

> o o O >

you not?

able?

Q

Will you please state your name?
A. M. Wiederkehr.

By whom are you employed?
Southern Union Gas Company.

In what capacity?

Reservoir Engineer.

You have testified before this Commission before, have

I have.
MR. DAVIS: Are Mr. Wiederkehr's qualificaticns accept-

MR. SPURRIER: They are.
Mr. Wiederkehr, have you made a study of the Langmat

Pool as well as the other pools in Lea County, in connection with

proposed
A
Q

pro ration and allocation produceable from the pool?
I have.

Has Southern Union, a taker of natural gas, particularly

in the Langmat Pool, ever used a formula to provide for rateable
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production from wells connected to the system?

A We have in the past, we have used a formuia composed
of three components, 50% acreage plus 25% potential plus 25%
shut-in pressure.

Q Why was this formula selected by the company?

A We had two reasons for selecting this particular type
formula in pro rating gas from wells to which we were connected.
First, our contracts are so written that they say we must give
consideration to acreage potential and shut-in pressure in order
to provide for equitable purchasing of gas from those companies
to which we are connected. Secondly, we believe that a combi-
nation of factors can be used in such a manner that they will re-
flect to some great extent the recoverable reserves underlying
any particular unit. We do not contend that these percentages
are correct, dbut we feel that as they have been used, they are
as equitable a means of allocating production as is practicable.
We have used this system for some time, and quite a number of
operators to whom we are connected and whose wells have been pro
rated under this particular system, are present here today, and
insdfar as I know, we have had no complaints from any of them by
using .this particular formula, although, it specifies in their
contracts they have the right to ask that we do prec rate gas.

Q Mr. Wiederkehr,; if pro ration is put intoc effect in
the Langmat Pool by the Commission, what do you propose at this
time as an appropriate allocation formula?

A Tr it 18 necessary to pro rate gas in this pooly I would
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suggest that pro ration be put in on a basis of 50% acreage
plus 50% deliveragbility.

Q Now, you have testified that Southern Union is currently
using 50% acreage plus 25% potential plus 25% shut-in pressure.
Now, you are suggesting 50% acreage plus 50% deliverability.

Why do you recommend this change?

A We have been using the formula for some time.

Q The formula you are talking about--

A {Interrupting) The original formula of 50, 25 and 25,
you run into two things when you do that. One is the extreme
number of calculations that have to be run. It has worked pretty
well with us, in the small number of wells we have, 25;’1 think.
If you use three factors in the state-wide pro ration, or field-
wide pro ration in a field of this size, you are going to enter
into an undue amount of paper work. At the same time, I feel
potential and shut-in pressure are both covered pretty well in
using deliverability; those two factors directly affect deliver-
ability. Prior to this time, we have had no authority to use
anything outside of potential and shut-in pressure. If the state
pro rates gas, we will be relieved of these particular factors
and use cthers that give the same apparent effect, but our
difference, and it will cut down on the amount of work that will
be necessary in trying to pro rate gas. When you have three
factors instead of two, that is one-third additional amount of
work that will be necessary, amount of paper work that will be

necessary to put pro ration into effect and give balancing and

!’
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working out of formulas.

Q Then what you are saying is that at the time we started
using a formula for rateable withdrawals of gas connected to our
system, we were doing it pursuant to contract?

A Right.

Q Now then, if we have poolwide prc ration by order of
the Commission, you would go back to the deliverability and your
potential and pressure?

A Right.

Q For simplicity, in any event?

L That is right, and in my opinion, these two factors make
a portion of the deliverability. ‘

Q Let me ask you, what is the relationship between deliver-
ability and sand thickness?

A There is definitely a relationship between the deliver-
ability capacity of a well against common pressure and sand thick-
ness., Deliverability has another factor involved; that factor
being the permeability of the zone. But, assuming permeability
to be consistent, then deliverability would be in direct pro-
portion of the net thickness of sand from which gas is being
drained. Actually, delivergbility does have two factors in it,

but one of the main ones of these is sand thickness, so it is

‘actually in part a correlation of sand thickness and relativity,

and wells completed in the same producing horizon, and thereby
having the same approximate other factors;

Q Mr. Wiederkehr, as you know, the stand-by rules adopted
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by the Commission previously provide for, or indicate to us

that acreage is the only factor in pro rating gas, and the pools,
when and if pro ration is put into effect, for individual pools,
and you have heard considerable testimony in previous cases con-
cerning pro ration, that acreage is the proper factor. Why do
you oppose the use of acreage alone as the pro ration of allo-
cation in natural gas?

A In this particular pool, it must be realized that your
pressure radient from one end of the pool to the other, since it
covers a large areal extent, is quite high. Acreage alone does
not take into consideration that difference in pressure, neither
does acreage alone take intc consideration sand thickness, both
of. which are necessary in calculating reserves, and the idea
of pro ration is to give everybody a chance to produce his re-
serves. When you put it on a strictly acreage basis, you are
not taking care of reserves. I want to add, that if all the other
factors were consistent, your pressure was the same throughout the
reservoir, and sand thicxness the same throughout the reservoir,
acreage with sand thickness would be a good measure of reserves
under a given tract. In this particular case, these facts are not
consistent, so acreage has no appreciable bearing in excess of
other factors, and should not be used alone.

Q Mr. Wiederkehr, on previous hearings you have--I mean
on the hearings yesterday concerning pro ration of other pools in
Lea County--you have heard several statements made saying that

deliverability should not be the formula, and you have heard state-
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ments made to the =ffaoct that acreage alone should be the formula.

Have we had any evidence in any of these cases to support the

acreage alone factor?

A I have seen no evidence to show acreage alone should be
used.

Q Let me ask you in connection with the size of a pro
ration unit, what is your opinion for the size of a pro ration
unit for the Langmat Pool?

A I think in this pool 150 acres should be the standard
pro ration unit. The Commission has approved past development
or. that basis, the operators have developed on that basis, and
that in itself seems to show it is economical to drill and produce
wells on that basis, and at the same time, I think we are in
agreeance that 160 acres can be drained by one well. _

Q@ Well, in addition to operators drilling on 160 acre
tracts, there have been some permitted on lesser tracts prior to
the statewide spacing, is that not true?

A That has happened, although the state rule calls for 160
acres, and my opinion is these wells drilled on less, the pro-
duction proper on those wells should be retarded because in 90%
of the cases, I am sure, the reserves under those tracts do not
come under the reserves in 160 acres.

Q VWere any wells in this pool drilled prior to the 160
acre spaéing?

A There were, I am sure, prior to that time.

Q You have some wells drilled for oil--
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A (Interrupting) Recompleted.

Q (Continuing) --recompleted in gas zcnes on maybe LO
or 80 acres?

A That is correct.

Q L-> me ask you this. Do you think the pool.rules for the
Langmat Pool should permit automatic assignment for additional
pro ration units not to exceed the proposed 640 acres?

A I do not think such additional unit should be assigned
automatically. I do think that where an operator can come before
this Commission after due notice and hearing, and prove to the
satisfaction of the Commission that the additional unit, or
additional acreage they wish to add to the additional pro ration
unit can be drained by this additianal-well, and additional acre-
age is productive, at such time the Commission could allow ad-
ditioral acreage assigned to the pro ration unit. I do not think
it should be automatically, because it is conceivable, in a case
like that, a well could be completed as a producer in a portion
of a 640 acre tract which was productive, while a good portion of
the same tract migh? not be productive, and I think it is the
operator's duty, for the privilege of being allowed to produce,

they should show that that additional acreage should be given an

- allowable because it is productive. If economically the well

would drain 640 acres, and that 640 is productive, I see no reason
why it should not be allowed to produce on that basis.
Q Mr. Wiederkehr, . just assume for a moment that the Com-

mission might decide that additional pro ration unit might be
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automatically assigned to a well. Is it your understanding
under the present stand-by rules that a fractional pro ration
unit might be assigned to a standard pro ration unit?

A That is the way I read the present rules.

Q What is your recommendation on that in the event the
Commission does permit the automatic assignment of additional
pro ration units up to 640 acres to a single well?

A I think no fractional portion of a unit should be
allowed to be added to a standard unit without notice and hearing.
I have a reason for that. An operator with 160 acre tract given
as one standard unit, might have a 120 acre tract adjoining that,
and would like to add that to the 160, giving him one and three-
quarters; that 120 would have no recourse. I feel that any
additional acreage outside of any fractional acreage that should
he allowed to be added, should come before the Commission, and
at that time the man with the 40 acre tract would have a.-chance
to state his position, and then after notice and hearing, if the
Commission sc¢ desired a fraction might be added to a standard
pro ration unit.

Q There has been some indication, I think, proposed pri-
marily' in opposition to deliverability as a formula, that the
use of this factor would certainly delay putting pro ration into
effect in the Langmat and other pools in Lea County. Now, is it
not true that the present rules of the Commission require a four
point back pressure test made annually with each gas well in the

Langmat Pool?
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A That is correct, Rule 401 requires back pressure tests.

Q If that is the case--

A {Interrupting) May I say that this rule exempts wells
with a potential of less than 400,000 cubic feet per day. In
that event, the well would have to have an original four point
test to prove the test was less than 400,000,

Q In that case, if it was necessary to obtain or determine
deliverability of gas wells in the Langmat Pool immediately,
could not the Commission set up a procedure whereby the deliver-
ability would be calculated from the back pressure test which
we presume are on file with the Commission?

A It would be a simple matter for the Commission, or
operator to take the back pressure test, supposedly on file, and
calculate a deliverability test, deliverability from these parti-
cular tests. As a matter of fact, I suspect that such tests
could be, deliverability calculations could be made by the
operators in less than a week. If the Commission had to do it,

I don*t know the personnel they have, and it would take approxi-
mately forty tests could be conducted in one day, or forty calcu-

b lations made in one day. I am basing that on tie fact the same
calculations have been made in the San Juan Basin, I have made
them at that rate.

Q I don*t think any of us intend for the Commission to
make a deliverability test.

A I would say the operators could, I don*t think any

operator has encugh wells that he couldn't do it in a week.
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Q What is your opinion as to the continued use of the four
point back pressure test in calculating the deliverability of the
wells?

A I think the four point back pressure test should be
discontinued if we are going to run deliverability tests, the
four point test could be used and a deliverability calculated
from the four point test each year, but if one good four point
test is obtained, then it would not be necessary to run another
four point test, and from that calculated deliverability, you
might as well run the deliverability and use the in-factor frcm
the four point test. I would suggest the deliverability test be
used in lieu of the present required four point potential test.

Q Mr. Wiederkehr, you have previously testified here
that in your opinion the proper formula for allocation of gas in
the Langmat Pool should be 50% acreage plus 50% deliverability.
We, of course, know what the acreage factor is. What do you
propose as a proper procedure in determining the deliverability
in lieu of the four point back pressure test for future use?

A I have not written up a set of tests of deliverability.
The State of New Mexico has on file a testing procedure used in
the San Juan Basin, and that procedure, with slight modifications,
could be used. There are several factors necessary *n-obtaining
a2 good deliverability test. One of those factors being stabilized
rate of flow; such rate being high enough to allow, or to keep:
the well bore clean. That rate, we do not know, but in most

instances we have found that using from 75 to 85% of the shut-in
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pressure as the delivery pressure is feasible, and I would
suggest that any such deliverability test be run at a deliver-
ability delivery pressure of from 75 or 85% of the shut-in
pressure. In this manner, when you go to apply your in-~factor,
using say 80% as your deliverability pressure, your in-factor
will, an error in that in-factor will make little difference in
the result of your deliverability test, even though your in-
factor might be off considerably. at that particular range or
"variation. And deliverability pressure and actual testing
pressure have little effect on the result run in your deliver-
ability test at a pressure of 75 or 80%. Calculate that back to
the deliverability, a pressure of 80% of the well's. shut-in
pressure.

Q Mr. Wiederkehr, have you had an opportunity to
examine the method of calculating deliverability and associated
testing procedure submitted, I velieve, as exhibit No. 2 of El
Paso in Case No. 582?

A Yes, I have.

Q In the Jalco Pool?

A 1 have examined that.

Q@ The exhibit, as submitted, lMr. Wiederkeher, do you con-
cur in all of the facts and information they have set forth in
that exhibit?

A No, I cannot agree with that as it was set out yesterday.
There weré several errors which I believe will be corrected as

Mr. Howell asked this morning, but as it was submitted yesterday,
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there were some errors I would not agree with, csome methods I
would not approve. I do not think they are practical.

MR. DAVIS: If the Commission please, we would like
to reserve further comment on the exhibit until the revised
form is subtmitted to the Commission. We feel it will be all
right, but would like to have an opportunity to discuss that
point.

MR. SPURRIER: Very well.

Q Mr. Wiederkehr, I hand you a paper here marked as
Southern Uniont's exhibit No. 1. Would you please tell the
Commission what the heading of that is?

A Special Pool Rules, it wasn't written for -any parti-
cular pool, and is labeled "Special Pool Rules for blank Gas
Pool."

Q Have you studied and reviewed the proposed special
rules?

A I have.

Q What was the reason or basis for preparing or submit-
ting to the Commission a set of proposed special rules for pro
ration of gas in the Langmat Pool?

A In the rulss, as they are now written--

Q (Interrupting) You are talking about the stand-by
rules?

A Yes. (Continuing) --as now written, there are pro-
~ visions in those rules which are not actually applicable to gas

pro ration. These special pool rules are designated to apply to
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one given pool. All pertinent information is included in this
one set of rules, and at any time, it is desirable to check

on the necessary methods of allocating gas, the various factors
concerned, you go back to one set of rules, and all the in-
formation is in that one set.

Q In other ' ords, what you are representing to the Com-
mission is that it adopt, particularly as to the Langmat Pool,
the special rules here that will be 211 inclusive, that the
operators and pipe line companies operating in that pool will
only have one order to refer to to determine the spacing and
procedure of drilling wells, as well as the matter of allocation?

A That 1is correct.

Q@ Now, tell me, these stand-by rules, of course, were
adopted by the Commission in Case No. 521, Order No. 355, I
believe, is that correct?

A T believe that is right.

Q How do these special rules we are proposing vary from
these general cor scand-by rules adopted by the Commission in
Case 5217

A Well, as I previously stated, we are eliminating the
provision of the stand-by rules which does not apply, we are
incorporating--we are rot incorporating by reference any state-
wide rules that are actually written out, we are making modi-
fications which we believe are necessary for the pro ration of
gas.

Q The reason--excuse me a minute, let me clear that up--
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the reason for that is as the pipe line company, we are going
to be responsible to make pro ration work to some extent along
with the help of the Commission?

A That is right.

Q And therefore, the changes we are proposing in con-
nection with our operation, as a pipe line company, and so far
as you know, would not affect the operators or the producers in
the area?

A  No, I don't think they would, not primarily.

Q Let me ask you this. In connection with these special
rules, of course, you have stated that we have recited in the
special rules the spacing of wells hereafter drilled?

A Yes.

Q Which was taken from the state-wide rules?

A State-wide rules.

Q Now, what other changes have we made in the stand-by
rules, generally, I don't mean in detail?

A  We have changed the provision for supplemental nomi-
nations. Under the present proposed rules, the stand-by rules,
_ the nominee is compelled to make supplemental nominations monthly.
We feel that that is not necessary, that it should be left to
the discretion of the operator to nominate additional gas if he
desires, and he feels the nomination made at the beginning of
the pro ration period, he is going to make those by the month,
those particular nominations are in line, we don't feel it should

be necessary for him to come back and make a supplemental nomi-
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nation. Then--

Q (Interrupting)} Excuse me, Mr. Wiederkelxr, That, of
course, follows what we consider the mandate of the statute that
allocation of gas generally in New Mexico will be on a six
months pro ration period?

A Right.

Q Now, we are, of course, not objecting to the adjust-
ment and assigning of allowables on a monthly basis in order
that the Commission, the operators and pipe line companies will
at all times know where they stand in the matter of over and
under production; 1s that right®?

A Yes, through a balancing. An actual balancing shoulad
be done once a month. The state-wide rule, the law says that
we should have pro ration on a six months basis. We believe the
monthly balance is necessary in order that all people keep up
and see where they stand. It so happens I have worked on pro
ration in times where more than one month was allowed to gc by
without balancing. You can get out of 1line in a hurry. We
agree with that, we do not think it is necessary to re-subnmit
nominations.

Q In other words, you are satisfied with the nominations
that you subnitted by month at the beginning of the pro ration
period, why submit additional paper to the Commission?

A That is correct.

Q When you said you thought wells ought to be balanced

on a monthly basis, you are simply saying that allocation be
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made on the record of the status of that well, but still have

a six months balancing period?

A Six months balancing period. At the end of each month
they can see whether they are over produced or under produced.

Q In other words, you have information or knowledge to
the effect whether you are under produced or over produced?

A For that particular month.

Q But you are not recommending the well be shut in or--

A (Interrupting) We still have six months to do that.

Q What other changes or additions have we made in the
special rules?

A We have changed the well's allowable, of course, in
line with our thinking, the allowable should be based on 50%,
allocated on the ratio of acreage and 50% allocated on the ratio
of deliverability. So, our rule 4, which is well allowable, has
been changed in lieu of using 160% acreage. we have used our
allocation formula. Then we have one other thing--

Q (Interrupting) You said, "Our allocation formula," you
mean--

A {Interrupting) The allocation formula we are proposing.
Then, we have one other thing that I have mentioned previously,
we made no provision for adding more than one, or having more
than one standard pro ration unit, since, as I stated, we feel
that any additional acreage should be added by notice and hearing
before the Commission. We left that provision out, as the rule

stands. They say the standerd pro ration unit of 160 acres, and
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that shall be all, and that is the unit for allocation period.

At any time that more acreage should be added, that should be

done by special order.

Q You refer to, as the rule stands, you mean, as to the
proposed special rule?

A Correct.

Q Now, in that connection, of course, we did not recite
in the rules the proposition you testified to a moment ago, we
would have no objection to the assignment of these additional
pro ration units after notice and hearing before the Commission
and such evidence as might be necessary to satisfy the Com-
mission for the assignment of additional pro ration unit? You
would have no objection, of course, for that type of provision
being put in the rules. and should not ke put in if the Com-
mission decides that is advisable, to permit the assignment of
additional units after hearing? Don't you think that should be

put in the rules if it is the desire of the Commission?

A That has to be left to the discretion of the Conmmission.

If they feel a special order should be given before they include
additional acreage to add it to the standard pro ration unit,
that should be specified in the general rules. We did not know
what the feeling of the Commission was, so we left it out and
assumed the Commission will write in their opinion.

Q In other words, you had the opinion that instead of
putting them both in and deleting one, you left them both out?

A Yes.
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Q You referred to Rule 4 of the proposed special rule,
well allcwable. Did we attempt to put in the method, or pro-
cedure to determine deliverability?

A No, we did not write a method for determining deliver-
ability. I previously stated the state has such a deliverability
method in their files, and this is quite a long detailed dis-
cussion, that it could be easily converted to be applicable to
this particular area. It was used in the San Juan Basin with
relative success, and I believe that with minor changes, can be
converted to be used in our four corner area now under dis-
cussion, or this particular pool, the Langmat FPool.

Q@ Mr. Wiederkehr, are there any other changes that we
have made in reproducing the pertinent provisions of the stand-
by rules and special rules that you would like to call to the
Commission®s attention?

A I dont*t recall off-hand any other than those I have
mentioned.

Q All right. Do you have any other statements or suggest-
ions to make to the Commission concerning the proposed pro
ration of natural gas in the Langmat Pool?

A Nothing, outside of what I have already testified, and
to the effect pro ration should be based on an equitable means
of allowing gas to be produced from individual tracts, and pro-
portions of that amount of zas which is under that particular
fract.

MR. DAVIS: No other questions.
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MR. SPURRIER: Any questicns of the witness?
MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, representing Humble Oil

and Refining Company, Continental 0il Company.

CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. HINKLE:

Q I believe that you testified, Mr. Wiederkehr, that you
were here and heard the testimony introduced by the El Pasc in
the Jalco case?

A I did.

Q I am a little confused as to the difference between
your formula which you propose and that of the El1 Paso. Are
they the same, substantially?

A As far as I know, they are the same.

Q And require the same test to be made and all?

A I am proposing the possibility of not immediately
running a deliverability test, but to calculate a deliverability
test to be used, in order to make it possible to put pro ration
into effect immediately, or approximately immediately. Outside
of that, the general method of allocation is the same.

Q How would you calculate that deliverability?

>

Calculate it from the four point back pressure test.
How often are those made?
Supposedly, annually.

Were those tests witnessed by members of the Commission?

> O o O

I do not know.

MiR. SPURRIER: Does anybody--
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MR. MACEZ: (Interrupting) They are not.
Q You propose to use those tests which were not witnessed
by a member of the Commission, as a factor?

A They could have been witnessed by offset operators. I

propose to use them, yes.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. DAVIS:

Q Mr. Wiederkehr, in your proposal to use the four point
back pressure test, you did not suggest that is a continuing
method of determining deliverability. In other words, it would
be all right with you to immediately proceed with the deliver-
ability testing proposed?

A I am suggesting that it is possible to use the present
potential test to calculate a deliverability, simply in order
that pro ration may go into effecc mrre rapidly. If it is the
desire of the operator, it would, of course, be better to have
a deliverability test run, and that information used; but from
the testimony I have heard, I believe that some of the operators
are of the opinion a deliverability test would delay pro ration.
This would not, to any extent. That was my only reason for
suggestingia deliverability be calculated from a four point back
pressure test.

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Kellghin.
MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, representing Samedan 0il

Corporation.
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CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Wiederkehr, in your testimony, you testified that
permeability being the same, there would be a direct relation
between deliverability andsand thickness?

A I think that is right.

Q Assuming the permeability is not the same, and the
other factors are equal, then in that event deliverability would
not reflect reserves?

A It would be a measure.

Q Wouldntt the deliverability of high permeability be
much higher than potential?

A It would.

Q You are familiar with the formation on the Langmat Pool?

A I am not a geologist.

Q You know the difference between permeability and deliver-
ability--

A (Interrupting) I know nothing about the permeability,
"I know the deliverability of the wells.

Q You dont't--

A {Interrupting)} I have never seen the ﬁermeability on
any formation in the pool.

Q You know there is a wide variation in the permeability
about the pool?

A As I stated previously, I know nothing about it.

Q Can deliverability be changed by work-overs, by
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in the San Juan Basin, and I assume will be transferred to
this area.

Q How many engineers do you think it would take on the
staff of the Commission to witness such a deliverability test?

A | Well, I just don't know, probably quite a number if
the Commission were going to witness all the tests. I have
found the Commission does not normally witness all of the tests,
but check the calculations when they come back to the office of
the Commission. If the Commission is to witness each individual
test, I would say they would have tc enlarge their force con-

siderably.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. DAVIS:

Q It wouldn't be necessary for the Commission to have a
staff to witness every test il they had the proper procedure,
they could simply perform spot tests and get a pretty good idea
of the operation Mr. Kellahin is referring to?

A Not only that, but a good deal of the information used
in the deliverability test will be on record,.and the chart
could be used in calculating the volume, so any boilerhousing
could be caught.

Q Let me ask you this. There seems to be a bit of con-
fusion about our proposal, or recommendation, or suggestion, that
the four point back pressure test be used. We simply propose
that as in opposing any'theory that deliverability would deléy

pro ration, is that right?
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A Right.
Q We are not proposing the Commission put pro ration inte
effect immediately, or any date. In the event it is adopted
by the Commission, your theory of using this back pressure test,
it certainly wouldn't delay any action, it would be an additional
calculation over and above the acreage factor. Subsequently,
after that calculation, you would have annual deliverability tests
as you testified--
A {Interrupting) Right .
Q (Continuing) --in the manner you propose?
A Yes.
MR. DAVIS: That is all.
MR. SPURRIER: Any other questions?

CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. FOSTER:
Q Mr. Wiederkehr, I am concerned a little bit about the

8ix months pro ration period that you have discussed. You set
out in your proposed rules there that the pro ration period
should be six months. I assume you do, I dontt anW'what is
in the rules?

A Pro ration period of six months.

Q Now, how do you propose to allocate gas to an individual
well? Just give it a six months allowable?

A It can be done either way. I would suggest it be done
monthly.

Q How do you do it in your rules?
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MR. DAVIS: If you don't mind, I think I can answer

your question. We did not change the stand-by rules in any
manner, except to provide that if we desired, we could submit
supplemental nominations. As the rules are written, the Com-
mission shall cause to be submitted supplemental nominations
every month. We are suggesting that if you file this so-called
preliminary nomination at the beginning of the pro ration period
and go along month by month, there is no necessity for filing
supplemental nominations. We have not changed the procedure
adopted in the stand-by rules, to make your allocation and let
the Commission grant the allowable on a monthly basis. We are
not objecting to that, we are simply saying there is no necessity
for filing supplemental nominations if your original nomination
is in line, which is on a month by month basis.

Q I understand that. You don't want to produce these
wells on a monthly basis?

A Right.

Q Now, the total field market demand for the pool will
be allocated on a six months basis, is that right?

A The allowable at the end of the six months will be added
up to give you that allowable. I don't believe it is the intent
of anyone present to have the allowable given on a six months
basis. The stand-by rules, which you had a big part in writing,
did not mention that, and we have not changed that particular
item at all.

Q I dontt know where I am now.
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A Are you familiar with the rules you wrote, the stand-by

rules? All right then, the only change we have made is in the
supplemental nomination and allocation, the only change we have
made.

Q I understand that the Commission must, as I understand it,
fix the market demand for the pool on a six months basgis.

A A1l right.

Q Now, how do your proposed rules propose to allocate each
one of these wells in the field on that six months market demand?

A The six months market demand will be submitted by months,
by each operator, everybody making a nomination.

Q Now, you don't do that?

A We are going to make nominationg--

Q (Interrupting) Each month?

A (Continuing) Each month.

Q Won't you be required to tell this Commission each month
how much gas you want to produce out of the well?-

A Not at the beginning. It says prior, 30 days prior to
the beginning of each 30-day period the Commission shall cause to
be submitted by each gas purchaser its nomination of the amount |
of gas which each, in good faith, actually desires to purchase
and/or use within the ensuing proration ﬁériod by months.

Q Now, is that your rule or the ore that the advisory com-
mittee wrbte?

A As we said before, it is identical as far as we know with

the advigory committees. We made no change in that,
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Q The only change you are proposing be made is that a pro-
ducer should not be required tc submit supplemental nominations?

A Unless he feels they are necessary. If I nominate two
hundred million feet for the month of January, and I want to use
it in January, why come back to the Commission again and say I
want my two hundred million feet of gas. If I want to change it;;

Q ({(Interrupting) I understand. If you nominate, say, two
hundred thousand for January, but that will be more by way of allo-
cation of the six months field market demand rather than a nomina-
tion for that month, won't it, under the rules the advisory com;
mittee reconmended to contemplate just that?

A I dontt know what the rules conten )lated. We read the
rules to say we will submit as a purchaser che amount of gas we
intend to purchase within the ensuing proration period, which is
six months, we will submit that by months, which means to me that
we will figure out how much gas we are going to need each indi-
vidual month, and that is what we will send in. And, if that
does not change, then why use the supplemental nomination.

Q Now, supplemental nominations is not related to any par;
ticular well. That is the point I am getting to.

A These are not either.

- Q Well, I understood the way you were talking about it
though, your supplemental nominations would be related in respect
to any particular well,

A No, supplemental nominations have nothing to do with in-

dividual wells.
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Q It would apply--

A (Interrupting) To the total.

Q If I submit a supplemental nomination, it would be with
respect to the total field market demand you want?

A Correct.

Q So, you would either then increase the market demand for
the field-é

A (Interrupting) Right.

Q (Continuing) - - if you submit supplemental nominations.
A Right.
Q That is an application to over produce, isn't it?

A No. Why do you have supplemental nominations in the be-
ginning, because we do not know.

Q You were doing it to see what you were doing each month,
over producing or under producing?

A The idea of supplemental nominations is to give the
purchaser a chance to submit at a later date the volume of gas
that he anticipates he will need. It is entirely feasible we
could make a new connection, which would raise our amount of gas
we would ﬁeed in the month of "X", If we sent in six months in
canuary, maybe in April we would tie in another customer of major
.importance, then we are going, if we figured our nominations with:
out that customer, when we tie him on we are going to have additio
al gas, and need supplemental nominations.

Q I don*'t want to labor the point with you, but apparantly -

7our concept of what supplemental nomination is, isn't the same
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as the one I have, and that may be where the difficulty is.

A That might be.

Q But what I am saying to you is, under the rules that were
proposed by the committee, you may over produce your wells. Now,
you don't need any supplemental nominations to over produce your
wells to meet any increased market demand, that is true, isn't it?

A That is right, for six menths.

Q Yes. And so the supplemental nominations would not be
used for the purpose of giving you additional gas and additional
market demand.

A That is the way I read the supplemental nomination.

Q That ain't the idea I had about it when we wrote the rules

MR. SPURRIER: Let's take a short recess.
(Recess)
MR, SPURRLIER: Meeting will come to order, please.
MR. DAVIS: Mr, Commissioner, in the confusion awhile ago,
I failed to offer Southern Union's Exhibit Number 1, which, with
the Commission' s permission, we would like to submit that as evi;
dence in this record.
MR. SPURRIER: 1Is there objection? If not, it will be
admitted. Mr. Stahl.
- MR. STAHL: Stahl of Permian Basin Pipeline Company; Just
a few questions, Mr. Wiederkehr.
By MR. STAHL:
Q As I understand your testimony, it applies only to the

Langmat pool, is that correct?
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At the present time,
At the present time?
Yes.

It doesn't apply to all of the eight or nine--

> O > O >

(Interrupting) It does not.

Q Mr, Wiederkehr, as I understood your testimony, you said
the gas purchase contracts you presently have in effect in Lea
County, give the producer the right to request an internal pro-
ration formula be adoped by Southern Union.

A I séy they specify we shall take gas rateably from them
considering these factors.

Q Didn't you say something about the producer having the
right in the contract teo?

A I would say, since the contracts are so written, they
would have the right to see they were so fulfilled. That was my
intent. ‘

Q And that contractual provision says you are supposed to

give affect to acreage, potential and shut-in pressure of each

well?

A That is correct.

Q And in so saying that, you set up what might be called an
internal proration, a company proration formula?

A We did,

Q On the basis of 50 percent acreage, 25 percent potential
and 25 percent shut-in pressure.

A That is right.
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Q You deviated from the straight 100 percent acreage, or

straight acreage formula.

A We did.

Q Do you happen to know who those gas purchase contracts
are with?

A Not all of them, I know some of them,

Q I wonder if you would give that information for the record.

A Continental, Texas Pacific, we had one with Gulf, I think
it has been cancelled; we have one with Great Western Drilling
Company; with Nolan and Lane; and others,

MR. DAVIS: Excuse me, You are deéling with the Langmat
pool.

A Excuse me. Langmat pool?

Would you like to strike that and go over again on that
ligt?

& Yes.

Q May we do that, please.

A I willvhave to start over. I was thinking of our opera:
tions as a whole. In the Langmat area we have the Texas Pacific
Coal and 0il Company, and Albert Gavel.

Q To your knowledge, Mr. Wiederkehr, have either of those
producers ever objected to your utilization of your formula?

A Ag far as I know, no, and may I state further I don't
know whether they knew what formula we were using.

Q They did negotiate the contracts with your company?

A They did.
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Q That contract says you will give effect to something other
than acreage to potential and shut;in pressure.

A They do.

Q They nevar complained about your utilization of a formula?

A No,

Q They did have that right, under the contract?

A I would say that is an assumption I am making since it is
part of the contract, we do prorate it that way. I would say, I
am not a lawyer, that they probably had that right to complain if
they didn't approve of it.

Q That is your understanding of the contract?

A That is right.

Q I believe in answer to a question directed to you by Mr.
Kellahin, that you said that, assuming all other factors are equal,
with the exclusion of permeability being the only variant, deliver;
ability is not a true measure of reserves.

A I said all other factors being equal, that if the permeab:il
ity is not equal, no, I don't think deliverability would be an
exact factor of reserves.

Q@ Let me propose this hypothetical question to you, Assum;
ing that permeability is constant, or is equal, and for example,
the only variant is sand thickness, is then deliverability a true
msasure of reserves underlying the acreage?

A Per acre, yes, I believe so.

Q And to your personal knowledge, and you are not a geoldgis

you have been unable to introduce any evidence with respect to
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whether sand thickness is the same or permeability is the same,
or any other factors entering into a reserve measure is the same.

A I didn't say that I know of the pressures, 1 know they
are varied and I know the sand thicknesses do vary, I know nothing
about permeability, I know nothing about porosity, those factors
I am not familiar with. The only two I know about are the sand
thickness, which I can look at the log and read, and the pressure
which is reported.

Q Then, to the best of your knowledge, permeability could be
constant?

A It could be.

Q In your judement, Mr. Wiederkehr, the surface acreage,
does that bear any relationship at all in any fashion to recover:
able reserves underneath that acfeage?

A Without another factor, no.

Q I believe you testified, also, with respect to the deliver
ability formula that any stabilized rate of flow between 75 and
85 percent would be satisfactory to you as an engineer.

A I think that would be satisfactory, yes.

Q Do you have any objection to the utilization of an 80
percent factor as advocated by Mr. Woodruff and Mr. Fowler?

A I do not.

Q I believe you testified also that it was your thought
that there should not be automatic inclusion of extra units to
give a greater allowable, By that, i mean with the 160 acres as

a standard unit, and a person drills on 320 acres should not auto-
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matically be entitled to a double allowable, I did not quite
understand why. Would you mind illustrating for me?

A The stand-by rule as written provides for an additional
amount of acreage up to and including LO acres. My opinion, be:
fore such additional acres be used in allocation, is that facts be
given, information presented to the Commission so that they can
be reasonably sure that particular acreage was productive, and
that particular acreage would be drained by the well in question.

Q Now, leaving for the moment, leaving edge acreage out;:
by edge acreage I mean acreage along the outside limits of the
productive limits:;and taking only for the minute acreage inside
the confines of the pool where there is production surrounding
that, don't you feel that in that case it could very well be an
automatic inclusion?

A I think if you make one, you are going to run into two
in that case, yes.

Q On the edge you Ifeel that the operator should come in and
prove to the satisfaction of the Commission that the acreage on
the edge is productive, or would be productive if drilled?

A Would be productive and could be drained.

Q As to the acreage in the middle of the pool surrounded by
production, you feel proof is necessary there?

A I think it is already proved.

Q Automatic inclusion would bé satisfactory there?

A It would.
Q

Mr. Wiederkehr, as I understand your testimony, you said
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that the best way to establish proration would be on the basis of
the amount of reserves underlying the acreage, is that correct?
A That is correct. .
Q Didn't you also say it would be either impossible or high-
ly impractical to determine what those reserves are?

A Tn thisg area;

ves.
Q And in your judgment, deliverability is probably the best
index of what those reserves might be that could be utilized in a
formula, is that right?
A Yes.
MR, STAHL: That is all the questions I have.
MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?
MR. ADAIR: E. T. Adair, repregenting Texas Pacific Coal
and Oil Company.
By MR. ADAIR:
Q In your opinion, is there any need at this time, for gas
proration in the Langmat pool?
A From the information I have, I do not believe proration
is necessary at this time in that particular pool.
i MR. ADAIR: Thank you.
MR. SPI'RRIER: Anyone else?
By MR. MACEY:
Q What do you base that on?
A On the production history during the year 1952 on wells
completed and the amounts of gas that were produced from the in;

dividuélfwells,-l think that if the records were checked that the
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production was pretty well in balance.

Q You mean to tell me in every instance in the Langmat pool
every pool produced approximately the same amount of gas during
19527 i

A I don't say every well in the same amount, I say in gener-
al the productions are approximately equal, not totally, no,

MR. STAHL: I would like to object to Mr. Adair's question

and Mr, Macey's on the ground it is outside the scope of the hear-

ing. If I read the order right, this is a hearing on why proration
should not be put in effect. I move it be stricken.

MR. ADAIR: I think I can angwer that. If this is a show
cause hearing to show why proration should not be put in effect,
the answer is it is not needed.

MR. STAHL: Same objection.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, Jason Kellahin,
Samedan O0il Corporation. e join in the objection to the question
and the answer, and we will state at this time in the event the
Commigsion overrules the objection we are prepared to show the
need for proration in the Langmat pool which we had not planned to
put on. If the Commission so desires, we will put it on.

MR. FOSTER: He said they already found the proration is
necessary, the second finding.

MR. SPURRIER: Objection sustained.

MR. ADAIR: If the Commission please, the question and
answer are already in the record. The objection comes too late.

If the Commission wants to strike the answer and the question, I
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would like for it tc made a part of the record in the nature of
a Bill of Exceptions, the question and the answer,

MR. SPURRIER: Mr., Foster, what was it you said?

MR. FOSTER: Well, here is the order, the second finding
in this order says that the Commission finds the prevention of
waste and protection of correlative rights is proper under the
special rules and regulations relating to the proration of gas
well gas produced in the wells of Lea and Eddy County, New Mexico,
should be promulgated. You already found the necessity for pro:
ration. The order says right on the face you considered that.
You made up your mind about that.

MR. SPURRIER: Just for clarification of the record, this
is my own idea, and as some of these expert witnesses say, I am
not a lawyer, but what does the statute say about gas proration?

MR. FOSTER: It says when the Commission finds it neces;
sary to prevent waste and protect correlative rights you ought to
prorate gas.

MR. SPURRIER: What else does it say?

MR. FOSTER: I don't khow,'it says a lot of other things.
Do you have any particular point in mind?

MR. WHITE: As far as the objections are concerned, I
think the question was outside the scope of the hearing, the an;
swer was made before the objection was raised, Mr. Adair technical.
ly is right, the objection is out of order because the answer was
already made. Had you moved to have the answer stricken and been

sustained, then you would be out too.
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MR. FOSTER: I don't think it makes any difference whether
it is in or not.

MR. SPURRIER: Let's go on.

MR. DAVIS: Mr. Commissioner, I would like to ask Mr,
Widerkehr a couple of questions.

By MR. DAVIS:

Q In clarifying the questions asked you by Mr. Stahl, Mr.
Wiederkehr, as to this automatic assi wment of additional prora-
tion units, you stated, I believe, you had no objection if it was

within the center of the pool, but for the sake of uniformity, it

is still your opinion that this procedure we have proposed by hear-

thg the.assignhed is preoper.

A I think that is correct. The man would have no trouble
proving his acreage ig productive, and I think the Commission
would allow it without trouble if it were within the productive
limits of the pool.

Q As to the question concerning the use of deliverability
ag a factor, I believe you stated that it was probably the best
method to arrive at the reserves.

A T did.

Q At the same time it is still your reCOmmendation that
acreage, 50 percent acreage be given along with the 50 percént
deliverability to get a full and equitable recovery.

A That is correct.

Q You did not intend to say at this time that simply the>

deliverability alone would be a proper amount?
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A I did not. It was,his question was the factor which I
think was most important. I think that deliverability is probably
the most important of the two factors, I think both factors are
necessary.

MR. DAVIS: That is all.
CROSS EXAMINATION

By MR. STAHL:

Q Just one question. Mr. Wiederkehr, if the straight acreage
formula is used, are you familiar with what I mean by straight
acreage formula, so I don't have to re-define it?

A Yes, I am.

Q 1Is there a possibility if a straight acreage formula is
used in a hypothetical gas pool similar to the ones in Lea County,
that drainage could exist, in your opinion as an expert witness?

a Yes.

MR, STAHL: That is all.
MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?
By MR. MACEY:

Q Mr. Wiederkehr, as I understand it, you propose to use
the results of the four point back pressure test which has been
submitted to the Commission for the year 1953 to more or léss kick
off proration under a deliverability formula in the Langmat pool,
is that correct?

A That is correct, to expedite it.

Q Have you examined the four pcint back pressure tests which

have been submitted to the Commission during the last year?
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A No, I have not,.

Q Are you aware of the fact in some cases they aren't worth
the paper they are written on?

A I am aware of that,

Q Now, in connection with your proposed revision of the
supplemental nomination, what would it involve as far as Southern

. Union Gas Company is concerned, to submit a supplemental nominaQ
tion each month?

A It might involve a trip out here for some of our person;
nel, it is not a matter of what it would involve, it is a matter
we don't think it is necessary and should be left out. We can
see no reason for it.

Q Let me ask you a question now. How many wells are you

connected to in the Langmat pool?

A Four,

Q How many wells are there in the Langmat pool?
A T don't know, quite a number.

Q Could you guess?

A One hundred fifty.

. MR. SPURRIER: Can anyone answer that, for the record?
MR. WOODRUFF: As of'July, 1553, there were one hundred
ninety one wells. ‘
Q Wouldn't your nominations consist of simply sticking a
nomination sheet in the mail and mailing it out here?
A If I may say so, I am not arguing that point, I am stating

t think it is necessary for usg, or anyone else to make
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supplemental nominations unless there is going to be a change.

If a change is necessary, certainly we need supplemental nomina-
tions, if there is no change necessary, if we are satisfied with
what has been submitted, I am not looking at it strictly for
Southern Union, or anybody elge.

Q Don't you think in view of the fact there will probably
be a number of takers of gas in the Langmat pool, somebody might
be inclined to get a little lazy as far as nominations are con;
cerned, and the adjustment of actual allowables would be greater
as a resulf of it with a higher amount of nominations?

A That is possible, yes.

Q And that would require a greater adjustment over a longer
period of time, would it not?

A That is right.

MR. MACEY: That is all I have,

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? There being no further ques;
tions, the witness may be excuzed. Mr. Hill.

MR. HILL: A, L. Hill. If the Commission please, A. L.
Hill, El Paso Natural. I would like, at this time, to file the
revised sheets number three through six of El Paso's Exhibit No.

2 in the Jalco case, replacing pages three through six as submit-
it as given yesterday.

Under Section A, paragraph two, the second sentence should
read "report of such tests shall be made to the Commission upon a

modified official form, C-122-A, marked :"original™ within the
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monts next after such tests are completed.”

And if those who obtained copies of this yesterday would
see Mr. Woodruff later, he can supply them with the revised pages
three through six.

Also, on page one in the last paragraph, the third line
from the bottom of the page, we would insert, "a modified" be-
tween the words "on form" making that line read, "Commission on a
modified form C—122;A, marked "annual", within the monthsnext af:
ter completion of such tests."

Further, Mr. Commissioner, on behalf of El Paso Natural,
I would like to say that we concur with the Southern Union's rec:
ommendation as to the proposed formula incorporating 50 percent
acreage and 50 percent deliverability in the Langmat pool. On
the question of supplemental nominations, we feel as Southern
Union does, that we shouldn't be required to file supplemental
nominations, but that if our takes and our forseeable future deli
mand within the six months period differ substantially from what
we estimated them to be when we filed for the six month pericd,
we would and feel that we should file a supplemental nomination
and thereby keeping our allowables for thne six months period
more in mind with what the takes will be, and as a consequence
coming out with less underage and overage that would have to be
balanced off within the next period.

MR. SPURRIER: Who would determine if the change was sub;
stantial? |

MR. HILL: In our case, we would determine it ourselves
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so far as our take and allowable were concerned, we carry a run-

ning status of our takes as against allowables, and if at the end
of a month we found our take for the next month was going to be
out of line to any extent with the previously filed nominations,
we would file the supplemental nominations.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Samedan 0il Corporation.
I am a little bit confused as to the Commissionts ruling as to
the record on the question and answers-;

MR. WHITE: (Interrupting) The question itself was out-
side the scope of the hearing.

MR. KELLAHIN: 1In that event, we will not further incumber
the record by putiing on any testimony. I have a statement we
would iike to read into the record at this time, the statement

of the position of Samedan 0il Corporation. We came to this hear;
ing prepared to put on testimony and evidence showing the necessi:
ty of proration in the Langmat pool. In view of the fact the
hearing was called for the express purpose of discussing the

rules and the order previously entered by the Commission, had

made a determination proration was necessary, we at this time pre;
fer not to put on any testimony. If the Commission desires to
hear it, as to the position taken by El1 Paso Natural Gas Company,
the Permian Basin Pipeline Company and Southern Union Gas Company,
we are opposed to any attempt to give consideration to deliver;

ability of gas as a factor in making production allocations at

this time. In other words, the Commission based the allocation
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formula on a straight acreage basis, in order R-536.
In support of this position, we would like to point out

the need for proration is urgesnt, particularly in the Langmat

pocl. The acreage formula is simple to apply, it can be instituted

at once, it will not require a large technical staff in the employ
of the Commission to check on applications and operations, and

is the fairest and most equitable way in applying proration in
Southeastern New Mexico,

In regard to the provisions of Rule 8 as it now appears
in Order R-356, we urge the Commission modify this rule to provide
for the inclusibn of acreage in excess of 160 acres only after
notice and hearing. As the rule stands now, it only results in
inequities. The rule as it now stands would permit the production
of one basic allowable from a well located on 160 acres while the
well immediately offsetting it could have as many as four without
any showing that the acreage dedicated to the well was actually
productive of gas. The rule merely assumes such acreage is pro:
ductive, It is obvious such a situation could result in drainage
of gas from the well producing at the lower rate. For this rea;
son, we urge that Rule 8 be modified to allow a proration unit of
160 acres with a right to dedicate additional acres up to 640 only
after notice and hearing.

We want to reiterate our position in support of the acreage
formula in making allocations for the production of gas. The
same system has been used for many years in the production of oil

in New Mexico, with satisfactory results, and this system was
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applied to the oill production only after the Commission had at-

tempted unsuccesfully over a period of years to apply a potential
type of formula to oil production.

MR, STAHL: If I might, I would like to ask Mr. Kellahin
a question, The statement you have just reaa, is that a state;
ment of the company!s position?

MR. KELLAHIN: That is a statement of the company's posi;
tion,

MR. STAHL: The opinion of the company?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir, the opinion of the company.

MR. STAHL: In other words, it is not evidence?

MR. KELLAHIN: No, it is not evidence, no, sir.

MR. STAHL: Then I will have to request the Commission’
disregard the comments of Mr, Kellahin which are in the nature of
testimony.

MR. WHITE: Our rules provide anyone can make any state;
ment they want without being sworn as a witness. It depends on
what weight the Commission wants to give the statement, in view of
the fact they are not under ocath as a witness.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to ask Mr. Stahl a question.
Are you directing y&ur question both to me and the witness as a
pipeline company, or as a producer, Mr, Stahl?

MR. STAHL: By George, we don't have one well in productior
out there, so it is just the pipeline company.

MR. KELLAHIN: You have no concern with the production for;
muie?
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MR, STAHL: We have no concern with the formula? Of
course we do, it affects our entire operation.

MR. KELLAHIN: It makes it easier for you to operate, the
formula you propose makes it easier for you, it has nothing to
do with reserves, there is no question of that,

MR, STAHL: Ho, sir, that is not true at all. The easiest
thing for a pipeline company is no formula at all, obviously, so
when we do propose a formula it is not only for our benefit, we
feel it is for the benefit of the Commission and the producer.

MR. HINKLE: {larence Hinkle, Humble 0il and Refining
Company. The evidence in this case shows the proposed formula of
the Southern Union is substantially the same as that proposed by
the E1 Paso in the Jalco case. I would, therefore, like the rec:
ord to show in this case that the same statement I made on behalf
of the Humble and the Jalco case in oposition to any formula other
than a straight acreage basis be incorporated in the record in
this case; and, also, that the special rule which the Humble pro:
posed in the Jalco case be shown by the record to be proposed in
this case, that is the rule limiting the production of the associa;
ted gas.

MR. SPURRIER: 1Is there any objection to Counsel!s motion?

MR. STAHL: Mr, Commissioner, may I direct a question to
the Commission? When these statements are put in, and I am sorry
to display this ignorance, since they are statements, there is no
witness, is it possible for somebody working for a poor old pipg:

line company. like myself, to asgk 2 guestion of iLhe person putting




in the statements?

MR. WHITE: They have always done s0 in the past.

MR. STAHL: I was requesting it, just trying to get it
straight in my own mind.

MR. CAMPBELL: Jack M. Campbell, Roswell. Mr, Commission-
er, I hasten to say that the statement I am going to incorporate
by reference has nothing to do with the formula. I would like to
request, however, that the statement of Gulf 0il Corporation in
the Jalco case, 382--

MR. SPURRIER: (Interrupting) Mr. Campbell, may I inter:
upt you a moment?

MR. CAMPBELL: Yes.

MR. SPURRIER: Could we save time now, we have started
with Mr, Hinkle, and Mr., Campbell and Mr. Stahl, I see is next,
Mr, Bickel, Mr. Hiltz, Mr. Adair, and Mr. Vickery and Mr. Howell.

Now, I

am only trying to save time. If vou all wigh thoge g
ments which you made for the Jalco case to be included in this
Langmat case, 583, can we save time or shall we get up one by one?
MR. CAMPBELL: I am prepared to do that. I understood it
was the ruling of the Commission it would be better in each case
to offer by reference these statements. There cre some cases in
which some people have an interest and some in which they do not.
So far as I am concerned, that is perfectly agreeable if the
Commission wishes to do it in that manner, as long as the record

does contain the statement and particularly in regard to the

Texas Pacific Coal and 0il Company in the Jalco, Langmat and Arrow
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fields, that the proposal with reference to the reclassification
of o0il wells in the gas wells by definition, that that proposed
provision be definitely a part of the record in each of those
three cases.

MR. SPURRIER: Now, is there objection among the others of
you whose names I read off for corrections to your statements
that you submitted for Case 582 yesterday?

MR, GIRAND: I would like for our statement to go to all
£he hearings too,

MR. SPURRIER: I am sorry, Mr. Girand, y-ur name heads the
Jist, and I missed it.

MR. FOSTER: Mr. Commisgsioner, I would like to have a
statemant I made on behalf of Phillipsg Petroleum Company incor:
porated in all these hearings, if it isn't applicable, it doesn't
do any harm anyway,

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection, we will, understand
without objection, these statements will be included in this case,
as they were included in Case 582, also including Mr.Foster's.

MR. BALLOU: Mr. Commissioner, my name is Ballou, repre;
gsenting Sun 0il Company. We feel that the stand;by rules would be
the most practical and equitable to adopt for proration of gas at
this time. We have some property in the Langmat field.

MR. CURRY: Mr. Commissioner, Max Curry of Skelly 0il
Company. I would like to inject Skelly 0il Company's position on
this pool, and have it apply to all the pools involved in these

hearings for these three days, in which Skelly 0il Company is

S J
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involved.

I would like to state our position on the allocation for;
mulas, and our position is such that we concur with Mr. Kellahin's
statement, and we do not think that any formula based on deliver:
ability without a minimum and maximum take is an equitable method
of producing reserves in these fields. Our position was based on
the fact that deliverability of two wells with similar acreage,
sand thickness and other physical characteristics, other than
permeability, is directly proportionable to the permeability pro;
drcing strata, and has no direct relationship to the area, drain;
age arca on the two wells. An allocation formula based on deliver:
ability weculd give the we;l a greater permeability and greater
allowable, though the two wells have the same reserves with the
less permeability at the same rate as that with the greater per;
meability.Under these circumstanceg; it is obvious that drainage
will occur vioclating correlative rights of the operator. For
these reasons Skelly0Oil Company favors immediate allocation in
natural gas on a 100 percent acreage basis.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. STAHL: May I ask Mr. Curry a question?

MR. SPURRIER: Certainly.

MR. STAHL: Mr. Curry, I believe you just said that the
deliverability formula would not properly reflect the underground
reserves. Is that substantially what you said?

MR, CURRY: That is correct.

MR. STAHL.: Do you feel a straight acreage basis does
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reflect those underground reserves?

MR. CURRY: Mr. Stahl, I believe the straight acreage
basis is the best method because it is the largest single factor
in calculating reserves. Your sand thickness is generally much
thinner in comparison with the areal extent of your drainage area.

MR. STAHL: I don't think you answered my question. Do
you think acreage is in any way reflective of undergrocund reserves?

MR. SPURRIER: Will you gentlemen come up here please
where we can hear ybu?

MR. STAHL: I just want to know if you felt that on an
acre by acre, or per acre basis, whether the surface acreage is
in any way indicative of the reserves underlying that acreage?

MR. CURRY: Yes, I do, for this reason, I believe that
the areal extent of your producing strata is much greater than
any other single factor involved in calculating your reserves.

MR. STAHL: Were you here when Mr. Fowler testified yes:
terday?

MR, CURRY: Yes, I was.

MR. STAHL: He proposed a times formula.

MR. CURRY: Yes, he did.

MR. STAHL: You are familiar with what the times formula

MR. CURRY: Yes.
MR. STAHL: Doesn't that also take into effect acreage?

MR, CURRY: The formula as proposed by Mr. Fowler on the

times basis involved deliverability, did it not?
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MR. STAHL: Plus acreage, or times acreage.

MR. CURRY: That is right. All right, the acreage is
well taken care of, but in the tines factor, although you may have
two wells;QI am referring back to a question I asked Mr. Fowler in
his testimony;—you have two wells producing from the same acreage
basis, the same unit with the same porosity, the same sand thick-
ness, and all other characteristics other than permeability being
equal. Under those circumstances, the wells would have the same
reserves, would they not?

MR. STAHL: Yes.

MR. CURRY: Providing your pressure was the same.,

MR. STAHI.: That is correct, as I understand it, I don't
pretend to be a reserve engineer.

MR. CURRY: Those are the basic factors involving the
regserves. All those things being equal, if vour deliverability
could be cut in half because of variation in permeability, then
on this times factor where you are multiplying your acreage times
your deliverability, it would be entirely possible for one well
with the same reserves as another, to have twice the allowable as
-the other well. Under those circumstances, 1 believe that cor:
relative rights would be impaired due to drainage.

MR. STAHL: I think under the hypothectical situation you
assumed, you are probably correct. You think that situation does
in fact exist over all or any of these reservoirs?

MR. CURRY: I think that they are extremely probably,
and they are entirely possible, and I believe they should have a
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bearing, they should be considered.

MR, STAHL: From your personal knowledge, though, you
can't say whether that does exist or does not exist?

MR. CURRY: Well, the only thing I can say about the
permeability of your wells, the variation in them, is the fact
that some of your wells have variation on drawdown pressure; that
is indicative of permeability. Although there are other factors
that could also cause the same thing.

MR. STAHL: Well, Mr. Curry, how does a straight acreage
formula correct that?

MR. CURRY: The straight acreage formula does not correct
it, although, in my opinion, it is the most equitable manner in
which it is the less variable, shall we say, and the most easily
measured,

MR. STAHL: Is it not true a straight acreage formula woulc
protect correlative rights if the reserves were equal under every
acre in the reservoir?

MR. CURRY: Will you state that question again?

MR. STAHL: If the reserves are equal underneath every
acre in the reservoir, would not a straight acreage formula in
that case do equity and protect correlative rights?

MR. CURRY: I believe, in my opinion, it would have a
very great. tendency to do so. |

MR. STAHL: Within your personal knowledge, are the re:
serves underlying every acre identical?

MR. CURRY: They are not. However, if I may elaborate on
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that question--

MR. STAHL: Sure.

MR. CURRY: When you consider the drainage area of the
wells generally, it will be very close to the offsetting well.

MR. STAHL: Won't you then have, on a straight acreage
formula, won't you have drainage, won't the wells with the small
reserves be draining away the wells with the large reserves when
the allowables are equal, because of an acreage formula?

MR. CURRY: It is possible it will have some effect, I
don't believe it is possible to have the great effect as a well
offsetting it having a double allowable which is possible under
the other formula.

MR. STAHL: There is a possibility of some drainage.

MR. CURRY: Ther2 is some possibility.

MR. GEORGE TRIMBLE: George Trimble, with Samedan, May I
ask Mr. Stahl a question?

MR. SPURRIER: Will Mr, Stahl yield?

MR. STAHL: Sure, I don't know what a poor lawyer can
answer,

MR. TRIMBLE: You are télking about permeability now,
what permeability are you talking about, are you talking about,
supposing, for example in this Langmat pool that we coreaia whole
section and we have the cores analyzed and they come back with
certain permeability, and so many .milidarcies, is that the per:
meability you are talking aﬁout?

MR, STAHL: In all fairness--
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MR, TRIMBLE: {(Interrupting) That is the permeability.
In other words, you core that well, you go ahead and get an
accurate;;that is the ;ermeability of the well, say from the pay
section, you get it back from a laboratory, they give you the
permeability, is that what you are talking about?
MR, STAHL: To the best of my knowledge, yes.
MR. TRIMBLE: There is one factor I want to bring out.
We have today a logging method whereby we may predict the thick:
ness of the section fairly accurately, we also have certain types
of logging methods whereby we can pretty well estimate the porosi:'
ty. However, we have another factor, and that is the permeability,
the permeability of a producing well after completion is not nec:
essarily that permeability that you had when you cored th: well.
It is subject to acidizing, shooting, and one of the main reasons
I have against the deliverability formula is that by that change
in permeability--let's assume we do use the deliverability in the
Langmat pool. We have completed wells in there, the company is
operating in there, have completed their wells, and such comple;
tion methods that the production from those wells will fairly well
) recover the reserves. In putting in a deliverability formula in;
to affect, it is going to cause us to go back in there before we
can put that formula into affect, why we have to ask for 25,000
gallpns of acid, 150,000 pounds of sand, 1,000 guarts of glycerine,
befofe you put a deliverability formula in down there. It looks
to me like a period of time, like sgix months, should be set aside

where we can go back there and raise the permeability, if for no
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other reason than to be able to produce along with an offset

operator,

MR. STAHL: You say you would have to do that?

MR. TRIMBLE: Certainly. I mean, when you get right down
to it, it is a dollar for dollar basis; it is dollars in the bank
that count. If we feel we can go in there and put 150,000 pounds
of sand in that well and get 50 times the production than we can
get;;

MR. STAHL: {Interrupting) You just do it to recover more
dollars.

MR. TRIMBLE: That is correct. We are not going to have
more reserves and get three times the deliverability, it is just
competition.

MR. STAHL: 1In other words, you would produce your well
three times as fast;;

MR. TRIMBLE: (Interrupting) No, get three times the

deliverability.

MR. STAHL: Wculdn't it be exhausted, say three times as
fast?

MR. TRIMBLE: Not necessarily, no, not under the proration
formula,

MR. STAHL: Well, I am of course not in a position to argue
with you.

MR. TRIMBLE: I am merely stating that this permeability,
what I--the point I was bringing out, I didn't know whether you

were talking about constant permeability that you find in a reser-
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voir when you are coring, or the permeability that you have after

you acidize, shoot, or fracture,

MR. STAHL: All I know is that it is that little factor
that you put in the formula.

MR, TRIMBLE: Second, on the one Mr, Kellahin brought
out -~

MR. STAHL: (Interrupting) Before you do that, I wasn't
ready to leave this point, I want to make this observation. From
what you said, I would say you were resisting good completion
methods, or what might be under economic conditions. That is a
decision for the operator, not for the pipeline company.

MR, TRIMBLE: That is right.

MR. STAHL: Aren't you, in fact, denying you should use
some of those completion methods? Aren't you then penalizing the
orcrator who used good completion methcds in Lieiping vhe ones who
used poor complstion methods?

MR. TRIMBLE: Ou® production is divided into two groups,
we have the individual operators, and you have your major come
panies, who have research laboratories and published data avail-
able to read, and In both, assume that they have the Alderman
completion method. Take a man who came up the hard way, no
education, on a shoestring, he doesn't have an engineering force.
You still have to consider everybody.

MR. STAHL: But those methods are available to him if he
wants to use them. It is his personal decision, the same as it

is the personal decision of the major companies. Do you feel the
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person who doesn't use this completion method should be benefited

or--

MR. TRIMBLE: (Interrupting) Who can say it is better
acidized with 10,000 gallons or 20,000 gallons?

MR. STAHL: Do you think you can predict exact amounts of
acid and give you the maximum and minimum efficiency so far as
completion is concerned?

MR. TRIMBLE: They tell me that is why some companies hire
these experts. A

MR. STAHL: Was that all the questions you had?

MR. TRIMBLE: Not yet. Now, Mr. Kellahin asked you a

question that I would like to have clarified. Now you say you are
speaking only as a purchaser, gas-pipeline company, is that correct

MR. STAHL: That is right.

MR. TRIMBLE: As long as you get your gas for your market,
why are you concerned with proration if you are tied one-hundred
percent into a pool, why are you concerned as long as you get
your gas for your market, what concern do you have with proration
in the pool?

MR. STAHL: If I am tied one-hundred percent in the pool,
or-my company is tied one-hundred percent in the pool, it is
connected to every single well in the pool, it makes no difference,
obviously, that is not the case out there. We are in with
Southern Union and El1 Paso, we want the gas under contract to us
by virtue of our gas purchase contracts to come to us. If a

proration formula permits drainage, in other words, doesn't
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protect correlative rights, we may lose some of that gas to the
El Paso market or Southern Union. If our takes are bigger than
theirs, we will be taking their gas. We don't want--

MR. TRIMBLE: (Interrupting) Is that directly your con-
cern or the producer's concern as to whether, if you are tied on-
to one of our wells, is that primarily your concern or our con-
cern? |

MR. STAHL: I think it is the concern of both of us,
obviously, the concern of the producer.

MR. TRIMBLE: I mean primarily.

MR. STAHL: It all depends on which way you look at it. If
we don't have that gas those people in Minneapolis get awfully>
darn cold.

MR. TRIMBLE: Do you make reserve estimates on every lease
that you are tied on, a detailed reserve estimate?

MR. STAHL: We have.

MR. TRIMBLE: Do you, on every lease you are tied to?

MR. STAHL: For which company do you mean?

MR. TRIMBLE: Any company, any time you make a connection,

wary malsa A A
Jv* Abh A A A

ailed reserve estimabe using Lhe lugs and all avail-
able data.

MR. STAHL: With respect to Southeast Lea County, the
contracts we have under contract as of May 1 of this year, we ;

have done that.
MR, TRIMBLE: You have done that?

MR. STAHL: Yes, sir; by leases and by contracts. I

62~




B

didn't do it.

MR. TRIMBLE: You do it in every connection you make.

MR. STAHL: Sooner or later, maybe not at that time that
we make the connection, but when we go before the Federal Power
Commission, it is generally required.

MR. TRIMBLE: Would you mind telling me how you make the
report, what factors are taken into consideration?

MR. STAHL: Well, dry gas reservoir, as I understand it,
what our people have done, they have just used the volumetric
method and pressure decline method, have used both of them, ex-
amined the logs, cores and all the information available.

MR. TRIMBLE: That is all.

MR. DAILEY: HomerDailey, Continental 0Oil Company. This
formula as proposed for the Langmat pool seems to be the same as
that proposed for the Jalco pool by the E1l Paso Natural Gas Com-
pany. At that time, or in that hearing, it was rather evident
that the formula favored the Denser drilling in that a man drill-
ing on 4O acres would recover approximately twice the gas than a
man on a 150 acres. We are opposed to the formula in this pool,
the same as we were in_the Jalco pool.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. CLAYTON ORN: Mr. Chairman, my name is Clayton Orn,
Ohio 0il Company. I wasn't here yesterday on the Jalco pool, 5ut
T would like to state our position.

First, with reference to oil wells that are in gas podls,

we think that the o0il wells in a gas pool carried on a proration
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schedule should continue to be prorated as oil wells, That the
gas production should be limited by the gas-oil ratio, We don't
think that the rule as applied in many states and many areas where
you have a combination of an oil pool and a gas pool should be
applied here. We think it will bring about waste, where you have
a combination oil pool and gas pool. It is usually the amount of
volumetric withdrawals from the o0il well that determines the a-
mount of gas that is going to be produced, and the reason of that
" is because the limitation on the amount of gas produced tends to
prevent waste and increase the recovery of oil. Where you have
got a field here where the amount of oil produced is going to be
dependant upon the amount of gas produced from the gas wells, it
may have a tendency to bring about waste and reduce the ultimate
recovery of oil from the wells. Our feeling on all these fiel@s,
where you have oil wells in a reservoir,that is a gas reservoir,
those 0il wells should be continued to be prorated as oil wellg
until you have sgpecial hearings and the oil wells that become gas
wells, the gas-oil ratio rule ought to apply to it,

With reference to the point of deliverability, we feel
that a deliverability factor in a proration formula is proper. We
think that it has some measure in preventing waste and we would
not oppose the use of a deliverability factor in the allocation of
oil.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

I have a telegram to read into the record which I will

read into the record, from John M. Kelly, addressed to the New
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Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, “unable to attend gas pro-

ration hearing on Langmat gas field. Respectfully request case
be held open for five days in order that I or any other interested
operator may file a statement for Commission's consideration.™

Does anyone have anything further in this case, Case 5837

{(Off the record)
MR. SPURRIER: If there is nothing further, we will re-

cess until 1:15, at which time we will start out with Case 589,

(Recess)
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CASE 5§43

STATEARNT OF ShELL UIL COMiANY

N REGARD T4 FROFCSED vAS WuLl.S

FoR LANGMAT FIELD
SEtTE#AB-R 17, 1953

Shell Oil Compeny is in general accord with the . &8 rules as pro-
pesed, except for cne feature thereof.

Wwe wish (o direct attention to Rule 5, Froration Units, in connec-
tion with Rule 8 under Gas allocation.

Rule 5 establishes a stendard gas proration unit of 158 to 162
contiguous surface acres.

Rule 8 provides, however, that more than one standard proration
unit may be assigned to & gas well provided not more than SL0 acres asre so
agsigned, and provided the other requirements of tne Section are met,

As written, the rule would ap;arently leave to the diserstion of the
operator whether such additional acresge should be assigned to a well. Ailso,
ss writtan, there is no requirement that the well to which sdditional acre-
sge is assigned should be shown to be capable of draining such additional

anemam -
-—h -

We feel that this rule could result in grave inequitieas. An operator
vith a single 160-acre tract could be offset or surrounded by one or more
single ownership units of 640 acres. Such operztor would have & single unit
sllowvakle. ihe offset operators, on the other hand, could each assign four
standard units to their wells, and could eaci: ottain & proportionadbly in-
creas.d allowable, and could do this even without a showing that theilr wells
would drain the acrsage assigned to such wells.

It is our thought that it would ce vetter to stay with & stendard
gize unit for allowable purposes, unless, ailer & heering, the Commission
permits the sssigning of additional acresge and allowable because of the cire-
cumstances existing in the particuler case. we realize that there mey be
conditions undexr which additio:ial acresge should be assigned to a well or
wells, but feel thst it should be permitted only after hearing, and not solely
at the discretion of en operator. Ae to the sise ot the standard unit in
this field, in view of the fact thet the iield has been developed to date on

JEC spacing, we feel that g 0O acres should constitute the
standard unit therein.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICOQO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW

MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CON-

SIDERING: CASE No. 583
Order No. R-369

- THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN ORDER

. ESTABLISHING POOL RULES FOR THE LANGMAT

GAS POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, SAID

- RULES BEING CONCERNED WITH WELL SPACING,

. GAS PRORATION AND ALLOCATION, PRORATION

7 UNITS, POOL DELINEATION AND OTHER RELATED
" MATTERS INSOFAR AS THEY PERTAIN TO THE

GENERAL RULES FOR GAS PRORATION AS SET
FORTH IN ORDER NO, R-356 IN CASE 521.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

i BY THE COMMISSION:

This case came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on September 17,
1953, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Qil Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "*Commission."

o

NOW, on this Zf day of September, 1953, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the statements of interested persons,
and the official records of the office and other pertinent data, and being '
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given, the Commissicn has
jurisdiction of this cause,

{(2) That production records of gas wells producing within the
Langmat Gas Pool as heretofore designated, classified and defined, indicate

i the necessity for proration of gas-well gas for the prevention of waste and

the protection of correlative rights.

(3) That Order No. 356, heretofore issued by the Commaission,
and containing appropriate general rules relative to gas-well spacing, gas
proration and gas allocation, appearing to be satisfactorily applicable to
the Langmat Gas Pool, should be considered as the special rules and regula-
tions for said pool pending further order of the Commission,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the rules and regulations relating to gas-well spacing, gas
proration and gas allocation, as set out in Order R-356, be, and the same
hereby are made the special rules and regulations of the Langmat Gas Pool
pending further order of the Commission-after notice and hearing.
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IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That all parties interested in said Langmat Pool and the rules
therefor be, and they and each of them are hereby ordered to show cause
at 9 o'clock a.m, on QOctober 27, 1953, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, why the
rules and regulations referred to hereinakove, with any essential amend-
ments, shall not be put into effect as of November 1, 1953,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L et

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

SEAL

1
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SPECIAL POOL RULES

RULE 1: WELL SPACING AND ACREAGE REQUIREMENTS FOR DRILLING TRACTS
(a) Each well hereafter drilled within the defined limits of the

gas pool shall be located on a designated drilling tract

consisting of not less than a quarter section of approximately 160 surface
contiguocus acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be a
legal subdivision (quarter section) of the U. S. Public Land Surveys, and
shall not be drilled closer than 660 feet to aay outer boundary of the tract
nor closer than 330 feet to any quarter quarter section or subdivision inner

boundary nor closer than 1320 feet to a well drilling to or capable of proc-

ducing naturasl gas from the same pool.

(b) The Secretary 6f the Commission shall have authority to grant an
exception to the requirements of Section (a) of this rule without notice and
hearing where application has been filed in due form, and

(1) When the necessity for the unorthodox location is based on
topographical conditions, or is occasioned by the recompletion of a well
previously drilled to another herizon, and

(2) When either one of the following is applicable:

(i) When the ownership of all oil and gas leases within a
radiué of 1320 feet of the proposed location is common with the ownership of
the o0ll and gas leases under the proposed loceation.

(1i) When all owners of oil and gas leases within such radius

consent in writing to the proposed location.

RULE 2: PRORATION UNITS

For the purpose of gas allocation in the ‘ gas pool a

standard proration unit shell consist of between 158 and 162 contiguous surface
acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be a legzal sﬁbdivision
(quarter section) of the U, S. Public Land Surveys; provided, however, that a
gas proration unit other than a legal quarter section may be formed after

notice and hearing by the Commission, or after the Commission has been furnished
-weivers from all offsetting operators, if all acrcage is contiguous ard does not

contain more than four legal quarter-quarter sections and/or lots. Any
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allocation unit containing less than 158 acres or more than 162 acres shall
be a non-standard unit. Any standard proration unit consisting of betiween
158 and 162 contiguous surface acres shall be considered as containing 160

acres for the purpose of gas ellocation.

RULE 3: NOMINATIONS AND ALLOCATION

(a) At least 30 deys prior to the beginning of each gas proration period
the Commission shall hold a hearing after due notice has been giveun. The
Commission shall cause to be submitted by each gas purchaser its nominations
of the amount of gas which each in good faith actuslly desires to purchase

and/or use within the ensuing proration pericd, by months, from the

gas pocl. The Commission shall consider the nominations of purchasers, actual
production, and such other facteors as may be deemed applicable in determining
the amount of gas that may be produced without waste within the ensuing pro-
ration period. Nominations shall be submitted on a form prescribed by the
Commission.

(v) A gas purchaser may submit supplemental nominations tc the Commission
from time to time during a proration perizd setting out changes which should
be made in its nomination due to fluctuation of its market demand from the pool.

(¢) The Commission shall hold a public hearing between the 15th and 20th
days of each month to Jetermine the reasonable market demand for gas Tor the
encuing proration month, anld shall issue g proration schedule setting out the
amount of gas which each well may produce during the ensuing proration month.
Included In the monthiy proration schedule shall be a tebulation of allowable
and production for the second preceding month together with an adjusted allow-
able computation for the second preceding month, Said adjusted allowable shall
be computed by couparing the actual allowable assigned with the actual pro-
duction. In the event the allowable assigned is greater than the actual pro-
duction, the allowables assigned the top allowsble ugits shall be reduced pro-
porticnately, and in the event the allowable assigned-is less than the production

then the allcwables assigned the top allowable units shall be increased

-0-




proportionately.

(d) The Commission shall include in the proration schedule the gas
wells in the pool delivering to 2z gas transportation facility, cor lease
@thering system, and shall include in the proratiocn schedule of such pool
any well which it finds is being unressonably discriminated against through
denial of access to a gas transportation facilitiy, which is reasonably
capable of handling the type cf gas produced by such well.

(e) The total allowable to be allocated to the pool each month shzll
be equal to the sum of the nominations and supplemental nominations, if
any, for such month together with any adjustments which the Commission deems

advisable.

RULE 4: WELL ALLOWABLE

(a) The allocation to a pool remaining after subtracting the capacities
of marginal wells shall be divided and allocated among the non-marginal wells
as foliows:

(1) 50% shall be allocated to each well in the ratio that the
acreage allocated to such well, not to exceed 162 acres, bears to the sum-
mation of the tntal acreage allccated to 2ll non-marginal wells in the poocl
entitled to receive an allowable, and

(2) 50% shall ve allocated to each well in the ratio that the

the deliverabilities of non-marginal

by

deliverability bears to the summation o

wells in the pocl entitled to receive an alilowable.



RULE 5: BALANCING OF PRODUCTION
(a) Underproduction: The dates T:CO0 AM. Jeruary 1 and 7:00 A.M.

July 1 slall be known as belancing dates and the periods of time dbounded by

these dates shell be knowu as gas proration periods. The smount of current
i _ gas allowable remsining unproduced at the end of each proration period shall
be carried forward to and may be produced during the next succeeding pro-
ration period in addition to the normal gas allowable for such succeeding
period; but whatever amount thereof is not made up within the first succeed-
ing proration period shall be cancelled. If, at the end of the first succeeding
proration periocd, a greater amount of allowable remains unproduced than was
carried forward as underproduction, the amount carried forward to the second
succeeding period shall be the total underproduction less the amount carried
forward to the first succeeding period. If it appears that such continued
underproduction has resulted from inability of the well to produce its allow-
able, it may be classified as a marginal well and its allowaeble reduced to the
well's ability to produce.

(b) Overproduction: A well which has produced a greater amount of gas
than was allowed during a given proration period shall have its allowable for
the first succeeding proration period reduced by the amount of such overpro-
duction and stich overproduction shall be made up within the first succeeding

proration periocd. If, at the end of the first succeeding proration period

the well is still overproduced, 1i shall be shut in and its current monthly
allowable charged against said overproduction until the well is in bslance. If

at any time a well is overproduced an amount egualing six times its current

monthly allowable, it shall be shut in until it is in balance,

(6) The Commission may allow overproduction to be made upa a lesser rate
g' than would be the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing at

public hearing after due notice that complete shut in of the well would result

in material damsge to the well.,

RULE 6: GRANTING OF ALLOWABLES

{(2) HNo gas well shall be given an allowable until Form C-1C4 and Form

Lo

L




C-110 have been filed together with a plat showing acreagez atiributed to
said well and the iocations of all wells on the lease.

(vb) Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence on the date
of connection to a gas transportation facility or the'date of filing of Form
C-10h4 and Form C-110 and the plat described above, whichever date is the

later.

RULE T7: REPORTING OF PRODUCTION

The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be metered separately
and the gas production therefrom shall be submitted to the Commission so as
to reach the Commission on or before the twentieth day of the month nexiu
succeeding the month in which the gas was produced. The operator shall show
on such report what disposition has been made of the gas produced. The full
production of gas from each well shall be charged against the well's allowable
regardiess of what disposition has been made of the gas; provided, however,
that gas used on the lease for consumption in lease houses, treanters, combustion
engines and other similar lease equipment shell not be charged against the

well's allowable.

RULE 8: DEFINITIONS
(a) A gas well shall mean a well producing gas or natural ga:c from a
common source Of gas supply from a gas pool determined by the Commission.
(v) The term "gas purchaser™ as used in these rules shall mean any
"taker"™ of gas either at the wellhead or at any point on the lease where
connection is made for gas traasportation or utilization. It shall be the

responsibility of said ™taker™ to submit & nomination.



BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING

CASE NO, 583
ORDER NO, R-369-A

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL

CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS

OWN MOTION FOR ALL OPERATORS

AND INTERESTED PARTIES IN THE

LANGMAT GAS PCOL TO SHOW CAUSE

WHY THE RULES AND REGULATIONS

AS SET GUT IN ORDER R-356, WITH

ANY ESSENTIAL AMENDMENTS,

SHOULD NOT BE PUT INTO EFFECT,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This case came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a, m., on October 27, 1953, ;
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Qil Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission'.

NOW, onthis _ /0 ~ day of November, 1953, the Commission, a |
quorum being present, having considered the testimony adduced, the exhibits
received, the statements of interested parties, the official records of this

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given, the Commission has juris-
diction of this cause,

(2) That the Commission, for the purpose of preventing waste and drain-
i age, and for the protection of correlative rights, entered Order R-356, es-

! tablishing certain general or "stand-by'"rules and regulations relating to the

| proration of gas well gas, proration units, well spacing, and other related

| matters in the gas pools of Eddy, Lea, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New
. Mexico, applicable in all cases only after special rules for each gas pool shall
© have been promulgated, |

‘ (3) That thereafter, after due notice and hearing, Order R-369 was duly
entered by the Commission. Order R-369 adopted the general or "Stand-by"
rules promulgated by Order R-356 as the Special Rules and Regulations of the

Langmat Gas Pool, heretofore established. R-369 was entered pending a
further order in the premises, said order to be entered only after all interes-
ted parties were afforded the opportunity to be heard in the matter,

(4) That as a result of such hearing and in consideration of the testimony
adduced Special Pool rules should be promulgated for the Langmat Gas Pool,
heretofore established, described and classified as a gas pool. That the
Special pool rules should approximate the general rules and regulations pro-
mulgated by Order R-356 insofar as the same are applicable to the Langmat

Gas Pool, and should conform, generally with the provisional special rules
of Order R-369,
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(5) That in order for the Commission to evaluate and delineate the
actual productive limits of the Langmat Gas Pool all operators of oil and gas
wells within the defined limits of the Langmat Gas Pool should supply certain
Geological and Reservoir data to the Commission.

(6) That pending further study and orders, the allocation of gas in the
Langmat Gas Pool should be calculated on the basis of 100 per cent acreage,
based upon the standard 160 acre proration unit, which unit is limited to a
regular quarter section subdivision of the U, S, Public L.and Surveys and con-
sisting of not less than 158 nor more than 162 acres, substantially in the form
of a square, with provision for deviation therefrom particularly in cases of
wells heretofore completed where the impracticability of unitization is apparent.

(7) That an adequate gas well testing procedure should be adopted as
soon as possible so that operators, purchasers and the Commission can de~-
termine the fairness and feasibility of an allocation factor for the pool which
employs the factors of deliverability, pressure, or any other factor relating to
gas well productivity,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Special Pool Rules applicable to the Langmat Gas Pool, be and the
same hereby are promulgated and are as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE LANGMAT GAS POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

WELL SPACING AND ACREAGE REQUIREMENTS FOR DRILLING TRACTS,

RULE 1, Any well drilled a distance of one mile or more from the
outer boundary of the Langmat Gas Pool shail be classified as a wildcat well.
Any well drilled less than one mile from the outer boundary of the Langmat (ias
Pool shall be spaced, drilled, operated and prorated in accordance with the
Regulations in effect in the Langmat Gas Pool.

RULE 2, Each well drilled or recompleted within the Langmat Gas
Pool shall be located on a tract consisting of not less than a quarter section of
approximately 160 surface contiguous acres substantially in the form of a
square which shall be a legal subdivision {quarter section) of the U. S, Public
Land Surveys,

RULE 3. Each well drilled within the Langmat Gas Pool shall not be
drilled closer than 660 feet to any outer boundary line of the tract nor closer
than 330 feet to a quarter-quarter section or subdivision inner boundary nor
closer than 1320 feet to a well drilling to or capable of producing from the same
pool.

RULE 4. The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to
grant exception to the requirements of Rule 3 without Notice and Hearing where
application has been filed in due form and the necessity for the unorthodox lo-
cation is based on topographical conditions or is occasioned by the recompletion
of a well previously drilled to another horizon,

Applicants shall furnish all operators within a 1320 foot radius of the
subject well a copy of the application to the Commaission, and applicant shall
include with his application a written stipulation that all operators within such
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radius have been properly notified. The Secretary of the Commission shall
wait at least 10 days before approving any such unorthodox location, and shall
approve such unorthcdox location only in the absence of cbjection of any offset
operators., In the event an operator objects to the unorthodox location the
Commission =hall consider the matter only after proper notice and hearing.

RULE 5, The provision of Statewide Rule 104 Paragraph (k), shall
‘not apply to the Langmat Gas Pool located in Lea County, New Mexico.

GAS PRORATION

RULE 6. The Commission after notice and hearing, shall consider
the nominations of gas purchasers from the Langmat Gas Pool and other rele-
vant data and shall fix the allowable production of the Langmat Gas Pool, and
‘'shall allocate production among the gas wells in the Langmat Gas Pool upon a
‘reasonable basis with due regard to correlative rights,

'PRORATION UNITS

RULE 7. (a) For the purpose of gas allocation in the Langmat Gas
Pool, a standard proration unit shall consist of between 158 and 162 contiguous’
isuiiace acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be a legal sub-
ndwmmn (quarter section) of the U. S. Public Land Surveys; provided, however,
Ltha.t a gas proration unit other than a legal quarter section may be formed after
?not1ce and heanng by the Commission, or as outlined in Paragraph (b). Any
.allocation unit coniaining less than 158 acres or more than 162 acres shall be
‘a non-standard unit and its allowable shall be decreased or increased to that
‘proportion of the standaxd unit allowable that the number of acres contained
‘therein bears to 160 acres. Any standard proration unit consisting of between
158 and 162 contiguous surface acres shall be considered as containing 160
fﬁacres for the purpose of gas allocation.

(b) The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to
%‘grant an exception to Rule 7 (a) without Notice and Hearing where application
‘has been filed in due form and where the following facts exist and the follow1ng
?provmlons are complied with;
. 1. The non-standard unit consists of less acreage than a
Btandard proration unit.

‘ ‘2., The acreage assigned to the non-standard unit lies wholly .
“w:th:.n a legal quarter section and contains a well capable of producing gas into a
gas transportation facility on the date of this order.

«~ 3. The operator receives written consent in the form of
waivers from all operators in the adjoining 160 acre proration units.

GAS ALLOCATION

RULE 8. At least 30 days prior to the beginning of each gas proration
period the Commission shall hold a hearing after due notice has been given.
‘The Commission shall cause to be submitted by each gas purchaser its "Pre-
liminary Nominations' of the amount of gas which each in good faith actually
desires to purchase within the ensuing proration period, by months, from the
Langmat Gas Pool. The Commission shall consider the "Preliminary Nomin-
ations' of purchasers, actual production, and such other factors as may be
deemed applicable in determining the amount of gas that may be produced with-
out waste within the ensuing proration period, '"Preliminary Nominations"
shall b~ submitted on a form prescribed by the Commission.
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RULE 9. Each month, the Commission shall cause to be submitted
by each gas purchaser its "Supplemental Nominations' of the amount of gas
which each in good {aith actually desires to purchase within the ensuing pro-
ration month from the Langmat Gas Pool. The Commission shall hold a
public hearing between the 15th and 20th days of each month to determine the
reasonable market demand for gas for the ensuing proration month, and shall
issue a proration schedule setting out the amount of gas which each well may
produce during the ensuing proration month. Included in the monthly proration
schedule shall be a tabulation of allowable and production for the second pre-
ceding month(together with an adjusted allowable computation for the second
. preceding month,. Said adjusted allowable shall be computed by comparing
the actual allowable assigned with the actual production, In the event the
allowable assigned is greater than the actual production, the allowables assigned
the top allowable units shall be reduced proportionately, and in the event the
allowable assigned is less than the production then the allowables assigned the
top allowable units shall be increased proportionately. "Supplemental Nomina-
tions'" shall be submitted on a form prescribed by the Commission.,

The Commission shall include in the proration schedule the gas wells
in the Langmat Gas Pool delivering to a gas transportation facility, or lease
. gathering system, and chall include in the proralion schedule of the Langmat
Gas Pool any well which it finds is being unreasonably discriminated against
.through denial of access to a gas transportation facility, which is reasonably
“capable of handling the type of gas produced by such well, The total allowable
to be allocated to the poul each month shall be equal to the sum of the supple-
‘mental nominations together with any adjustment which the Commission deems
~advisable, The allocation to a peool remaining after subtracting the capacities
"of margi.al units shall be divided and allocated ratably among the non-marginal
units in the proportion that the acreage contained in each unit bears to the
total acreage allotted to such non-marginal units,

"BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 10. Underproduction; The dates 7:00 A, M,, January 1 and
-7:00 A. M., July 1, shall be known as balancing dates and the periods of time
“bounded by these dates shall be known as gas proration periods, The amount ‘»
of current gas allowable remaining unproduced at the end of each proration
period shall be carried forward to and mal]jbe produced during the next
:succeeding proration period in addition to the normal gas allowable for such
succeeding period; but whatever amount thereof is not made up within the first
succeeding proration period shall be cancelled. If, at the end of the first
‘'succeeding proration period, a greater amount of allowable remains unproduced
than was carried forward as underproduction, the amount carried forward to
the second succeeding period shall be the total underproduction less the amount
carried forward to the first succeeding period.

If it appears that such continued underproduction has resulted from
inability of the well to produce its allowable, it may be classified as a marginal
well and its allowable reduced to the well's ability to produce.

RULE 11. Overproduction: A well which has produced a greater
amount of gas than was allowed during a given proration period shall have its
allowable for the first succeeding proration period reduced by the amount of
such ov’erproduction and such overproduction shail be made up within the first
succeeding proration period. If, at the end of the first succeeding proration
period, the well is still overproduced, it shall be shut in and its current month-
ly allowable charged against said overproduction until the well is in balance.

If, at any time, a well is overproduced an amount equaling six times its current
monthly allowable, it shall be shut in until it is in balance.
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The Commission may allow overproduction to be made up at a lesser
rate than would be the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing
at public hearing after due notice that complete shut in of the well would re-
sult in material damage to the well,

GRANTING OF ALLOWABLES

RULE 12, No gas well shall be given an allowable until Form C-104
and Form C-110 have been filed together with a plat showing acreage attribut-
ed to said well and the locations of all wells on the lease.

RULE 13. Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence
on the date of connection to a gas transportation facility, as determined from
an affidavit furnished to the Commission (Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) by
the purchaser, or the date of filing of Form C-104 and Form C-110 and the
plat described above, whichever date is the later,

REPORTING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 14. The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be
metered separately and the gas production therefrom shall be submitted to the
Commission on Form C-115 so as to reach the Commission on or before the
twentieth day of the month next succeeding the month in which the gas was pro-
duced, The aneratar chall show on such report what disposition has been made
of the gas produced. The full production of gas from each well shall be
charged against the well's allowable regardless of what disposition has been
made of the gas; provided, however that gas used on the lease for consumption
in lease houses, treaters, combustion engines and other similar lease equip-
ment shall not be charged against the well's allowable,

DEFINITIONS

RULE 15. A gas well shall mean a well producing gas or natural gas
from a common source of gas supply from a gas pool determined by the Com-
. mission,

RULE 16. The term ''gas purchaser" as used in these rules, shall mean
any "“taker" of gas either at the wellhead or at any point on the lease where
connection is made for gas transportation or utilization. It 4 all be the
responsibility of said 'taker' to submit a nomination.

PROVIDED FURTHER that those wells located within the defined limits
 of the Langmat Gas Pool which produce oil and receive an oil allowable on the
oil proration schedule shall be prorated as oil wells pending further study and.
that "preliminary' and "supplemental' nominations, as outlined in Rules 8
and 9 above, shall pertain only to gas wells which are not assigned an oil
allowable, ‘

PROVIDED FURTHER that all operators of oil or gas wells shall sub-
mit to the Hobbs office of this Commission (Box 2045) on or before January 1,
1954 a copy of either an electric log or sample log of each well (if available),
whether oil or gas, that they operate within the defined limits of the Langmat -
Gas Pool, Attached to each log shall be = detailed report showing well eleva-
tion, total depth, plug back depth, depth of production string, interval of per-
forations and open hole and estimation of formation tops of Yates, Seven Rivers
and Queen as indicated by the log. Any operator of any well hereafter com-
pleted or recompleted within the defined limits of the Langmat Gas Pool shall
also submit to the Hobbs office of the Commission, the logs and information
detailed above, within 30 days following such completion or recompletion,

In the event that the Commission deems it advisable to obtain additional
information from wells producing outside the defined limits of the Langmat Gas
Pool the Secretary of the Commission is hereby authorized to issue a directive
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to operators in order to obtain the desired information.

PROVIDED FURTHER that as soon as possible a testing procedure for
all gas wells shall be adopted by the Commission, Said procedure shall con-
tain adequate tests in order to determine the feasibility of employing any well
potential, deliverability or pressure factors in allocating gas.

PROVIDED FURTHER that those operators who desire approval of the
Commission of gas-oil dual completions under the provisions of Statewide Rule
112-A should also comply with the provisions of Rules 2, 3 and 4 of this order
‘before approval will be granted.

PROVIDED FURTHER that in order to inaugurate gas prorationing and
allocation in the Langmat Gas Pool on January 1, 1954 the Commission shall
consider the nominations of purchasers for the proration period beginning Jan-
uary 1, 1954 at the regular hearing of the Commission on November 19, 1953
and shall require each purchaser of gas from the Langmat Gas Pool to submit
with each "supplemental' nomination a list of the wells and their location from

~which gas is to be purchased commencing January 1, 1954, In this instance
~the list of wells shall pertain solely to those wells which are gas wells and are
not on the oil proration schedule,

, PROVIDED FURTHER that in the event an operator has a producing
‘well on acreage which does not conform to the provisions of Rule 2 or Rule 7
and an exception iv Rule 7 iz it be reguested of thie Commiecion, the neceg-
.sary information requested under Rule 12 should be complied with pending
"Commission action. In this instance the Proration Manager is directed to
“assign to the well only that acreage att ributable to the well lying within the
;quarter section upon which the well is located, In the event the unorthodox
. unit is approved after notice and hearing and an increase in total acreage is
permitted then the total allowable assigned the well shall be adjusted and made-
iretroactive to the 1st day of the proration period or the lst day the well pro-
- duced into a gas transportation facility if the well was not productive prior to
:January 1, 1954,

PROVIDED FURTHER that copies of Form C-115, Monthly Production
:Report, submitted in compliance with Rule 14 shall be distributed by the
ffoperator as follows: Original to Oil Conservation Commission, Box 871, Santa
'Fe; two copies to Oil Conservation Commission, Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that nothing in this Order, or Order No.
"R~369, heretofore issued by the Commission, shall be construed as re-classi-
-fying any well now prorated on the oil proration schedule as a gas well, and
‘any such reclassification hereafter made shall only be made after due notice
and hearing.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
‘designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

(r\ ~ /; ) :.'l"’_,l fsff.,.«‘ ) —

EDWIN L., MECHEM, Chairman

S ttia o
ES, WA , Member '

g
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R. R, SPURKJE

L

» Member and Secretary
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